Stafford Board of Education

Budget Committee Meeting

Stafford Elementary School Library
Monday, December 4, 2017, 5:45 p.m.

Present: Mr. Peter Kovaleski, Board Member, arrived at 5:55 p.m.
Mrs. Andrea Locke, Board Member (Alternate, until 5:55 p.m.)
Mr. George Melnick, Board Member
Ms. Sonya Shegogue, Board Member
Dr. Paul Smotas, Interim Superintendent
Ms. Diane Peters, Business Manager
Mr. Jon Hipsher, M & J Bus Co., Inc.

1. Call to Order
The committee meeting was called to order at,
2. Transportation Request

Dr. Smotas stated that Mr Hipsher PN

Hlpsher asked that the Bo" :

long-standmg-relatlonship
M & J would Worj( with the disfrict. g

She asked if the district:c
he would check with his

make payments and / or receive a discount. Mr. Hipsher said that
get back to the Board.

Dr. Smotas reported that he spoke with the Board of Finance Chairperson earlier in the afternoon
and that the town will experience a $1.2 million shortfall in revenue in 2017-2018. He asked if it
may be possible that the payments be spread out over two or three years.

Dr. Smotas asked that Mr. Hipsher get back to him with more information by Monday,
December 11, 2017.



3. 2017 - 2018 Budget Status

Dr. Smotas said that as he mentioned earlier, it is projected that the Town of Stafford will have a
$1.2 million shortfall in revenue in 2017 —2018.

Originally, Stafford was slated to receive a cut of approximately $450,000. Subsequently,
Governor Malloy removed an additional $800,000 from town aid. Dr. Smotas said that the
budget and hiring freeze that was in put in place in late August is still in place. Dr. Smotas said
that he and his staff are reviewing the current budget to identify how much savings the district
may realize, which will ultimately be returned to the town to offset the shortfall.

ard of Finance regarding how the
atlng between the Board of

Dr. Smotas said that the district will need direction from th
shortfall will be covered. He suggested that there be a J

4. Adjournment

The committee meeting adj



